King County Board of Health

NOTICE OF RULEMAKING – BOH 15-04
A Regulation on Adoption of Revised Fees for Farmers Markets and

Temporary Event Food Establishments
Pursuant to its authority under RCW 70.05.060, the King County Board of Health hereby gives notice of proposed rulemaking to adopt revised fees for farmers markets and temporary event permits for food vendors.
The purpose of the proposed rulemaking is to establish a multiple event permit structure that enables vendors to participate at multiple events at lower permit costs.  The proposed multi-tiered fee structure is tailored to maintain food safety standards while providing incentives for vendors to qualify for lower farmers market and temporary event permit costs by achieving a history of good food safety practice.

The proposed rule also makes the following changes to the Board of Health food safety and permit regulations:

· Establishes a new certified booth operator category and new blanket temporary event permit category;

· Reduces the reinspection fee amount for temporary food establishments, farmers markets and temporary farmers market food vendors;

· Repeals the obsolete limited temporary, farmers market limited temporary, recurring event temporary, and recurring event limited temporary food establishment permit categories; and
· Updates references to state food service regulations to conform to the current citations in the Washington Administrative Code.
A public hearing on the proposed rule at which the public may state their views orally or in writing will be held during the regular meeting of the King County Board of Health, October 15, 2015 at 1:30 p.m. in the Metropolitan King County Council Chambers, 10th floor, Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA.  Written comments can also be submitted to: King County Board of Health, ATTN: Maria Wood, Public Health – Seattle & King County, 401 Fifth Avenue, Suite 1300, Seattle, WA 98104;  maria.wood@kingcounty.gov.  Written comments mailed or delivered to this address must be received by 5 p.m. on the day preceding the Board of Health meeting.  Written comments may also be submitted at the Board of Health meeting.

Copies of the proposed rules are available from the same address, by calling 206-263-8791 or on-line at:  http://www.kingcounty.gov/council/clerk/ordinances_advertised.aspx
Dated at Seattle, Washington this 30th day of September, 2015.
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ANNE NORIS, Clerk of the Board
